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Public Meeting on Nitrate in Groundwater in the Lower 
Umatilla Basin Groundwater Management Area With 
State Agency Directors 

MEETING DETAILS 

April 18, 2024, 6 to 8 p.m.  

In Person: Riverside High School Auditorium, 210 Boardman Ave. NE, Boardman, OR 97818 

Join via Zoom  
Toll free phone number: 833-548-0276  
Meeting ID: 856 5292 5463  
Passcode: 219869 

 
The Oregon Department of Environmental Quality, Department of Agriculture, Water Resources Department, 
and Oregon Health Authority invite community members impacted by nitrate in groundwater in the LUBGWMA 
to attend a public meeting on April 18, 2024, 6 to 8 p.m. at Riverside High School in Boardman. 
DEQ Director Leah Feldon, ODA Director Lisa Charpilloz Hanson, and OWRD Acting Director Doug Woodcock 
will join agency subject matter experts in a facilitated question and answer session about nitrate groundwater 
contamination in the LUBGWMA. The meeting will focus on environmental issues, but OHA will be available to 
answer questions about public health services offered to LUBGWMA residents at risk from high nitrate in 
domestic well water. 
Agencies will also host an open house-style tabling session to speak to community members one-on-one. 
Community members will also have access to information about free domestic well water testing.  
Spanish language interpretation provided.  
Questions asked online may not be answered live during the event. 
Visit the Lower Umatilla Groundwater Management Area web page for more information. 
Questions? Contact Antony Vorobyov via email antony.vorobyov@deq.oregon.gov or call 503- 887-9113. 

Non-discrimination statement 
DEQ does not discriminate on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age or sex in administration of 
its programs or activities. Visit DEQ’s Civil Rights and Environmental Justice page. 
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